

Holywell Primary School

Tolpits Lane, Watford, Herts, WD18 6LL
Tel: 01923 225188 email: admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr Coert van Straaten MA. Ed, Dip Edu, NPQH

we are a learning community with the spirit to succeed

13th July 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

Transition - Thursday 14th July 2022

As is custom, we will have our transition activities on the penultimate Thursday of the term.

Tomorrow morning all children in the school will meet their new class teachers for September. Where there is more than one class, pupils will also meet their new classmates for the first time. Some pupils will get additional transition activities; these have started today and will carry on next week until we break up on Friday 22nd July.

I would like to introduce our teaching staff for 2022/2023. I am very excited for the new academic year to start and would like to welcome Miss Aykan and Miss Woodford who will be joining our team.

You will notice we have decided to combine the Early Years classes and two current Year 5 classes. A letter will be sent out separately to those parents of Early Years and Year 5.

The issue of surplus school places in Hertfordshire is still having an impact on us as you can see. We have capped the allocation of school places in all year groups to help budget allocations and to plan staffing.

Yours faithfully

Mr ¢ van Straaten

Headteacher















CLASS TEACHERS September 2022		
Year 1	Sycamore	Mrs A Lazar & Miss Akbar
Year 2	Hawthorn	Miss H Whiting
	Rowan	Mrs M McDonald & Miss Hampton
Year 3	Mulberry	Miss S Aykan
Year 4	Cedar	Miss E Taff
Year 5	Chestnut	Mrs A McLaughlin
	Elder	Miss H Woodford
Year 6	Elm	Miss L Patrick